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BHS:  The restoration of the brick is complete.  The basement and first floor bathrooms are just about finished.  They should be open by Thanksgiving and then they will move to the second floor and third floor on the east side.  We have hired a new custodian.  His name is David Johnson and he is starting on Nov 29 on first shift.  

GES: We had a flood in the preschool area that resulted from a busted coil in an overhead unit.  This caused some damage to furniture, rugs, toys, etc…The entire heating/cooling system in the preschool area is very old and we are looking at solutions.  We have installed temporary heating units in the four preschool rooms.  The new construction is proceeding and so far, is on schedule.  The new flooring should be in sometime the week before Thanksgiving.  We have hired a new custodian at Grandview and he will start Nov 29.  His name is John Farrell.

Athletic Complex:  Winter sports are getting started so the gym will be a very busy place the next few months.

Transportation:  Our Southgate route and our pre/k route are both up and running.  

